LEPC Quarterly Meeting

March 4, 2021
    Noon, Emergency Services Building 
Minutes

	Agenda
	Notes
	Follow up 

	  Roll call
	Appointed members:    Ladonna Reinert,  Dustin Florence, Baldwin Fisher,  Robert Keach, Jarrod Heinze, Kati Gardner  Randy Lohmann, Kelly Gourley
Invited Guests:   Roberta Turner, Luke Sanders, Brandon Cochran  
	  

	Approval of last meeting’s minutes
	Kati moved and Bob seconded to approve November 2020 minutes.  Motion Carried   
	 

	Communications
	Tier II reports are being turned in online and to the emergency manager. 
Ladonna reported that thru an email vote, Jarrod Heinze was voted in as the Vice-Chair to replace Brendan Mackay.  
	Share at the April Fire Chiefs meeting and make sure they get copies of the reports. 

	Treasurer report: 
	No Report    
	   

	  
	      
	 

	Old Business: 
	· None       
	 

	New Business:
	 *Baldwin reported that new flood plain maps are being developed.  It may be a year or two before they are finished and available.   The commissioners have been discussing this and Baldwin is attending the meetings for this. 

*  Kelly discussed the siren project for communities of   . Barnard, Denmark, Lincoln, and Westfall  Dawn Harlow is taking care of the money part of the project.  The Repeater Board and the Fire Chiefs will discuss this project at their monthly fire meeting.
*It was decided not to fill the Transportation position or the EMS position on the LEPC committee until permanent hires are made.    

	   

	 Individual  Reports:
Environmental 
	    No Report 
	   

	  Business
	See new business. 
	 

	 Sheriff’s office

 
	Working on ICS 100 and 700.  Needs updated badges for several employees.  
	 

	  PIO 
	   Presented some quick PIO Tips.  He wanted to express that the sheriff’s dept. and EMS did an excellent job at a death scene in Barnard.  They were very professional.   
	Schedule for a longer presentation at a future meeting. 

	  Regional Homeland Security
	   No update. 
	 

	 Co. Commissioners
	    No report.  
	  

	Emergency Mgmt.
	Day 358 of Covid Emergency Declaration for the State.  Request any emergency supplies from him.  Baldwin is working on becoming a CERT instructor. 
	  

	Fire 
	 Jarrod discussed that they need other radio frequencies for mutual aide.  Stated that someone in county needed to take charge of getting VHF and 800 radios connected.   
	  

	 EMS 
	They have a new medical director Dr. Shawn Hamilton who has signed a 1 year contract.  Applications still being taken for the EMS director until March 26.  Jerry Hlad is the interim director until a new one is hired.  
	

	Lincoln Co. Hospital
	      Continuing with COVID response.  Updating visitor policies to allow visitors.  Dr. Yasmin Cheema is considered on Family Medical leave.  Dr. Arshad Cheema resigned.   
	  

	Lincoln Co. Health Dept. 
	Continuing with COVID response.   Numbers are decreasing.  COVID vaccine is the focus at this moment.  Several agencies are helping with the vaccine clinics and volunteers are being used also.  This has been running smoothly.  The county declared emergency is still in place and the EOC is officially still open however briefings have been discontinued at this time.   Individual contact with agencies involved in the declared emergency are being done.     
	

	 Regional EM  
	No Report    
	 .  

	Transportation 
	No report
	

	 Community Groups 
	No report 

	

	Guest 
	Bobbie Turner, County Bus employee discussed that the state requires an Emergency Plan for transporting in an emergency and handling requests for the bus.  Baldwin will help her with this.  She also needs to see what qualifications a volunteer would need to drive the bus in an emergency.  She needs to create her own “volunteer pool” and make sure they meet those qualifications.  


	The CERT volunteers may fill some of that gap if they meet qualifications.  

	Public Comments:  
	None   
	  

	Adjourn
	Meeting Adjourned.  Our next meeting will be Thursday, June 3, 2021,noon at the Emergency Services Building 
Other 2021 meetings are  Sept. 2,  and Dec. 2.     
	

	Announcements:  
	
	


Submitted by Ladonna Reinert, Secretary 

